

The first meeting of the new Municipal year 2010/2011 was held on 24 June and new members to the Panel were welcomed.  It is hoped that they will find the work of this Panel both interesting and rewarding.  The Panel also looks forward to working with the new officers to the authority who will be working with Overview and Scrutiny.
The Performance Report was examined in depth with the indicators for waste, abandoned cars, business take up of premises in the market and Enterprise Centre attracting particular questioning.  New structures, priorities and Government changes means that there is a need to identify and agree those indicators which will be the most appropriate and most beneficial in meeting the authority’s priorities and targets. We should not be collecting statistics just for the sake of it.  While some are obligatory how we use them and which additional ones are identified is for this authority to determine. A workshop for just this Panel was suggested for members to make an input, but it was felt that this is such an important issue that all members should be involved. Any workshop should therefore be for all members.

The item on the new supplementary planning guidelines for energy efficiency measures in new developments proved very interesting.  Members of both this Panel and that of Development Control have long said that the authority should be encouraging developers to incorporate new technology on energy efficiency into their applications.  Social housing homes are required to be built to level 4 standards now, whilst the rest have until 2016 to comply, but this does not mean that the Council cannot in the meantime be encouraging the highest possible standards in all developments.  This document goes a long way in achieving this aim.  Officers were complimented on its clarity and with only minor additions it was recommended to go out to consultation.

It was agreed that as the meeting on the 22 July was very light that the development session would be held on that date. Already some topics have been suggested that could be considered at the session. The report on performance indicators showed that a more in depth scrutiny of the Market and Enterprise Centre would be useful. Work is still ongoing on a parking strategy for Carlisle and the Task and Finish Group will be meeting again to resume its work.  Area maintenance work has been running for some time and a review could be timely.

Following the Panel’s formal meeting a workshop was held on the Council’s Core Strategy. Again it was felt that this was such an important area for all members that officers were requested to arrange for a presentation to be made at the next available informal session of the Council.

Councillor Carole Rutherford
Chairman
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